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DISCUSSION: The application for Class Membership in the Catholic Social 
Services/(CSS) Newman Settlement Agreements was filed by the applicant in January of 
1995, prior to dates the Settlement Agreements were reached in Catholic Social Services, 
Inc., et al., v. Ridge, et al., CIV. NO. S-86-1343-LKK (E.D. Cal) January 23, 2004, and 
Felicity Mary Newman, et al., v. United States Immigration and Citizenship Services, et 
al., CIV. NO. 87-4757-WDK (C.D. Cal) February 17, 2004 (CSS/Newrnan Settlement 
Agreements). Though the applicant did not file a Form 1-687 subsequent to the 
settlement agreements, the Acting Director, Chicago adjudicated this case as if the 
applicant had done so and denied the application. The decision is now before the 
Administrative Appeals Office (AAO) on appeal. The appeal will be rejected. 

The applicant submitted a Form 1-687, Application for Status as a Temporary Resident 
under Section 245A of the Immigration and Nationality Act (Act) to establish class 
membership in 1995. Though the applicant did not file a Form 1-687 pursuant to the 
CSS/Newrnan Settlement Agreements, the acting director adjudicated this previously filed 
Form 1-687 as if it had been submitted pursuant to those settlement agreements. In dong so, 
the acting director found that the applicant failed to satisfy his burden of proof. 
Specifically, the acting director noted that though the applicant submitted letters from 
three hotels as evidence that he resided continuously in the United States for the duration 
of the requisite period, when United States Citizenship and Immigration Services 
(USCIS) contacted these hotels, representatives from each hotel stated that they had 
never issued a letter on the applicant's behalf. 

On appeal, the applicant submitted a Form 1-694 and additional evidence in support of his 
application. 

Beginning on May 24, 2004, and continuing through December 3 1, 2005, as a result of 
the CSSNewman Settlement Agreements, applicants who either had previously 
established they were class members or were prima facie eligible as class members 
pursuant to those agreements were able to file Forms 1-687 for legalization. Those Forms 
1-68? were adjudicated and determinations regarding both Class Membership and 
eligibility of applicants to adjust to temporary resident status were made. 

However, in this case, the applicant did not file for legalization pursuant to those 
settlement agreements during the May 24,2004 to December 3 1, 2005 filing period. The 
Form 1-687 in the record was submitted to allow USCIS to determine whether the 
applicant was a class member rather than to determine his eligibility to adjust to 
temporary resident status under Section 245A of the Immigration and Nationality Act 
(Act). Though the director adjudicated the applicant's Form 1-687 as though it had been 
filed pursuant to the Settlement Agreements, this was done in error. 

Because the applicant did not file his Form 1-687 to establish his eligibility for 
legalization but rather filed this form for other purposes, the AAO does not have 
jurisdiction over the matter. 



Page 3 

ORDER: The appeal is rejected because of a lack of jurisdiction over the matter. This 
decision constitutes a final notice of ineligibility. 


